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   NEWS RELEASE

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

         Mark A. Hartwig
         Fire Chief

DATE:
Friday, December 07, 2012 

CONTACT:
Marc T. Peebles, Battalion Chief 


(909) 855-7794 800-426-8689, pager #1418
Residential Fire-Ryland Rd.
Date/Time:  Friday, December 07, 2012
Location:  19000 Block of Ryland Rd. (Unincorporated County Area near Apple Valley, CA)
Incident:  Residential Structure Fire
San Bernardino County, CA- Shortly before 3:00am, Firefighters from the San Bernardino County Fire Department and Apple Valley Fire District responded to a reported residential structure fire in the 19000 block of Ryland Rd near Deep Creek Rd. in the unincorporated area of San Bernardino County adjacent to Apple Valley, CA. 
First arriving firefighters found heavy smoke and fire coming from a 3100 square foot residence which was over 60% involved in fire including the entire attic space. Despite there being no fire hydrants in the area and relying on water tenders shuttling water, firefighters made an aggressive fire attack keeping the fire to the building of origin. Firefighters had the fire under control within 55 minutes.
During the incident it was learned that the residence was equipped with a residential sprinkler system. It is unknown if the system active at the time of the fire.
There were no injuries to civilians or firefighters. The cause and origin of the fire along the status sprinkler system is under investigation by the San Bernardino County Fire Department Office of the Fire Marshal with assistance from the San Bernardino County Sheriff’s Dept Arson and Bomb Unit
The San Bernardino County Fire Department would like to remind or residents if your home is equipped with a residential sprinkler system to have it inspected and serviced as recommended.
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